

April 29, 2011

The Honorable Michael A. Delaney, Attorney General Office of the Attorney General 33 Capitol Street Concord, NH 03301

Dear Attorney General Delaney:

I write to update you on behalf of Wyndham Hotels and Resorts ("WHR"), about the data security incidents experienced by certain Wyndham-branded hotels we described in our prior letters to you, the most recent of which is dated June 17, 2010.

WHR previously provided you with information relating to these incidents and steps it has taken to contain and remediate each situation.

As part of WHR's cross-checking of its consumer notification process, we identified 42 additional New Hampshire residents to whom we are providing notification and whom we believe could have been affected by these incidents. Consistent with our prior correspondence detailing notification and assistance, although we do not believe that individual notification regarding these incidents is required, in an abundance of caution we are taking steps to notify and assist these individuals similarly. Additionally, upon completing this cross-checking process WHR has provided notice to each of the payment card companies (American Express, Visa, MasterCard and Discover) of any additional potentially affected card numbers that the cross-checking process identified, so that the payment card companies may take such action as they deem appropriate to monitor use of these cards.

Very Truly Yours,

Kristen Hotchkiss

Senior Vice President – Legal and Assistant Secretary

Wyndham Hotels and Resorts, LLC

But Howwww